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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT
PROPOSED HKS$2.3 BILLION SHARE BUY-BACK PROGRAMME

This announcement is made by Geely Automobile Holdings Limited (the “Company”) on a voluntary
basis.

Reference is made to the Company’s announcement dated 30 May 2025 regarding, among other
matters, the general mandate to repurchase shares of the Company (the “Repurchase Mandate”)
granted by the shareholders of the Company (the “Shareholders”) at the annual general meeting of
the Company held on 30 May 2025 (the “AGM”).

Pursuant to the Repurchase Mandate, the Company is authorized to repurchase up to 1,008,392,703
shares (the “Shares”), representing 10% of the total number of issued Shares as at the date of the
AGM, on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Stock Exchange”).

The board of directors (the “Board”) of the Company announces that it has approved a share buy-
back of up to Hong Kong dollars (“HK$”) 2.3 billion. The buy-back will be conducted through an
automatic programme (the “Programme”) for repurchasing the Shares from the open market under
the Repurchase Mandate. The implementation of the Programme is subject to, among other
conditions, the grant of a waiver (the “Waiver”) by the Stock Exchange from strict compliance with
Rule 10.06(2)(e) of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on the Stock Exchange (the
“Listing Rules”).

The Company will comply with the Listing Rules, the Codes on Takeovers and Mergers and Share
Buy-backs (the “Takeovers Code”), the Securities and Futures Ordinance, the Companies Act of the
Cayman Islands, and all other applicable laws and regulations in relation to the buy-back of the
Shares. It is expected that the implementation of the Programme will not give rise to any general
offer obligation for the Company under the Takeovers Code. Shares repurchased under the
Programme will be cancelled.



The Board is of the view that the implementation of the Programme is in the best interests of the
Company and its Shareholders as a whole. Share buy-backs under the current uncertain market
conditions will demonstrate the Company’s confidence in its business outlook and prospects, and are
expected to ultimately benefit the Company and create value for its Shareholders. The Board believes
that the Company’s existing financial resources are sufficient to implement the Programme while
maintaining a solid financial position.

Further announcement(s) regarding the implementation of the Programme and the Waiver will be
made by the Company as and when appropriate or required, in accordance with the Listing Rules and/
or other applicable codes, laws, and regulations.

Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the
securities of the Company.
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